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TO:  Residents and visitors of Grayling, Michigan 
FROM:  Kevin Hughes, Health Officer, DHD#10 
SUBJECT: Health Advisory regarding lake foam 
 
 

HEALTH ADVISORY ON LAKE MARGRETHE FOAM 
 

Out of an abundance of caution, District Health Department #10 (DHD#10) is 
recommending that visitors to Lake Margrethe avoid swallowing foam that may 
occur at beaches or on the shoreline.   
 
Lake foam was tested from Lake Margrethe and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) 
were detected in some lake foam samples.  Research is ongoing to determine the 
cause and potential remediation of lake foam.  
 
Skin contact with lake foam is not considered to be of concern because PFAS does 
not easily absorb into the skin.   
 
For more information about shoreline foam, please visit the MDEQ website at 
https://www.michigan.gov/documents/deq/deq-oea-nop-foam_378415_7.pdf 
Residents with questions or concerns may call DHD#10 at 231-876-3823. 
 
 

 


